CABINET
26th October, 2010 

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
10.05 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor John Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Paula Boshell, Peter Connor, Margaret Morris, Joe Murphy and Barry Warner

(Councillor John Ferguson, Community Services and Health Executive Support Member and Ray Mashiter, Planning and Town Twinning Support Member were also in attendance)


1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Derek Antrobus, Councillor Bill Hinds, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor John Warmisham and Barbara Spicer.
2.
JOHN WARMISHAM

Councillor John Merry extended congratulations to Councillor John Warmisham following his recent appointment as representative of the Labour Party Delegation at the Council of Europe.
3.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th September, 2010, were approved as a correct record.
4.
SALFORD VOLUNTEERING STRATEGY

Councillor Paula Boshell, Lead Member for Neighbourhood submitted a report outlining details of the proposed review of the Salford Volunteering Strategy.  It is indicated that, this would take the form of a symposium to be held at Salford University in December for policy makers, practitioners and volunteers and would include review of all policy funding and legislative changes in relation to volunteering at both a national and local level.    

Councillor John Merry said it was important to ensure that in undertaking the review it was made clear the City Council was not intending to withdraw from providing existing services and have them undertaken by unpaid volunteers. He suggested that a press release be prepared in this regard.

RESOLVED:
THAT the City Council's Volunteering Strategy and the symposium to be held at Salford University in December, be approved.   

5.
PROPOSALS FOR MOORSIDE AND SWINTON HIGH SCHOOLS

Councillor John Merry suggested that, in view of the recently announced reductions in the funding of the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Programme, this item be withdrawn from the agenda and instead considered at a special meeting of the Cabinet.


RESOLVED: THAT a meeting of the Cabinet be held on Tuesday 2nd November, 2010, commencing at 9.30 a.m. to give consideration to the above item.    
6.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items detailed in Minute 7 and 8 below on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act.
7.
GREENGATE REGENERATION - ENABLING DEVELOPMENT

Councillor John Merry, Lead Member for Regeneration submitted a report proposing an approach to secure the development of Phase 1 of the Greengate Scheme, which would greatly enhance the image of the locality, thereby helping to create a more attractive business location and draw further investment into the area, leading to significant employment creation and retention.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the tiered approach to Phase 1 of the Greengate Regeneration Scheme through a head lease being taken within the parameters set out in the report, together with the necessary legal formalities and agreements in this respect.    

8.
GREENGATE REGENERATION - MOVING FORWARD

Councillor John Merry, Lead Member for Regeneration, submitted a report detailing the proposed tiered approach to securing the public realm associated with the development of Phase 1 of the Greengate Scheme.

RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to the proposed quantum of funding to support the public realm element of the Greengate Scheme as detailed in the report, together with the completion of all the necessary legal formalities and agreements in respect of this funding of the works contract.
9.
TESCO DEVELOPMENT - PENDLETON WAY

Councillor John Merry referred to the application by Tesco to develop land off Pendleton Way, Salford, which had been considered by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel at their meeting held on 21st October, 2010.    He said that, following on from this he had agreed to chair a forum for all the interested parties on the proposals and requested arrangements be made for this as soon as possible.
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